Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: spiking
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The Local Government Association offer guidance on good practice for licensing authorities in response to spiking. Our inquiries relate to the extent to which your licensing authority implements these recommendations – specifically:-

Q1) Do you explicitly reference spiking prevention in your statement of licensing policy?

Answer:
No – a link to our current policy can be found here licensing-policy-2022-2027.pdf (leicester.gov.uk)

Q2) Have you run a communications campaign to clearly demonstrate that your council takes a zero-tolerance approach to spiking. 

We ran a joint communications campaign with the police for licensed premises to raise awareness and provide guidance

Q3) Which of the following partnership schemes are training packages are referenced in your statement of licensing policy?
· Pubwatch 
· Best Bar None 
· Purple Flag 
· Community Alcohol Partnerships 
· Street Pastors 
· The Welfare and Vulnerability Engagement (WAVE) initiative
· ‘Ask for Angela’

None specifically, however Leicester has Purple Flag Status, operates a City Watch Scheme, we have Street Pastors and there is a project ongoing to reintroduce Best Bar None.
Ask for Angela is also a scheme run in the City.
Q4) Has your licensing authority followed the recommendation of the Home Affairs Select Committee to consider the prevalence, prevention and reporting of sexual harassment and misconduct and gender-based violence in statements of licensing policy.

Our Policy was reviewed in late 2021, consulted on and approved in April 2022. As part of the next review this will be considered to be included.


Q5) For the previous 5 calendar years please provide the number of venues which have had their licence suspended, revoked, or/and had conditions added to the licence, as a result of spiking incidents within the venue. Please could you provide this data broken down by year.
a) 2018
b) 2019
c) 2020
d) 2021
e) 2022
f) 2023 (including latest available data)

We have had no licences suspended, revoked or/and had conditions added to the licence. In some cases a spiking incident may have been mentioned as part of evidence presented but wasn’t directly attributable to any sanction.


Q6) How many incidents of alleged spiking have been recorded by the licensing authority in the past five years. Please break down by year
a) 2018
b) 2019
c) 2020
d) 2021
e) 2022
f) 2023 (including latest available data)

Leicester City Council Licensing did not receive any direct reports of spiking. We are aware of reports made to the police regarding potential spiking which was investigated by them.

Q7) Please provide details of the three most recent cases where a venue has had its licence suspended, revoked or/and had conditions added, as a result of spiking incidents

None

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
